MASON RUNNING BOOSTERS

April 12, 2012

Minutes

Approval of minutes of last meeting

The minutes were approved as distributed.

Banquets
Coach Afatato is appreciative of all the work that parents have done to support home meets.  
There will be both Varsity and JV Banquets (Boys and Girls combined).  .
May 8th – JV Banquet

June 5th (?) – Varsity Banquet 
 (During the last week of April, it will be finalized who is running Varsity events and thus can attend the varsity banquet)  Malia will verify rooms and dates for the banquets.
Tennessee Trip

Coach Afatato briefed us on the upcoming trip.  Pricing has not been finalized yet.  Last year the price was $50 and the price of the trip will increase due to hotel higher rates for hotel rooms the travel bus.  The goal is to fill the bus with 52 kids and 3 coaches.  The rest of the coaches will drive.  This will allow the maximum number of students to participate.   The Comets will be staying at World’s Fair Holiday Inn and traveling via Crosswell VIP motor coaches.  The team will leave Friday at 8 am and return late Saturday night.
Motion:  by Dave Notten.  Each student will pay $60 for the bus trip to Tennessee.  The boosters will provide $30 to each coach for meals and will reimburse the car driver for gas. The motion was seconded by Lynn Lake and approved by the boosters.

Senior Gifts

It was determined that the boosters will not purchase gift for the seniors.  Instead, as has traditionally been the case, the students will arrange gifts for the seniors if they’d like.  In the past, the non-seniors have taken a great deal of ownership and pride in this process.  
Banner
The coaches would love to have a track banner on the fence showing years of team championships.  This would be a recognition opportunity for the entire team.  (Independent recognition awards are posted on the brick wall).  Lynn Lake will get estimates on this.  
Uniforms

The boosters purchased warm-ups for the varsity and the kids love them.  The boosters are considering providing another 20 sets of warm ups (10 boys and 10 girls).  The earliest that we can make this happen would be for Cross Country Season.  We will revisit this subject at a later date.  This year, the Boosters purchased T-shirts for the kids to be used as incentives.
Elections

Board Position Candidates for 2012 – 2013

President – Dave Notton

Vice-President – Judy Jensen

Secretary – Laura Henry

Treasurer – Gary Brush

Fund Raising – Dave Thompson

Communications – Colleen Van Blaricom

MABA Rep – Ed Schulman

Field Coordinator – Gary Angstadt

Assistant Concessions - Dave Yates 
Motion:  by Joe Honaker.  The Track Booster Board officers will be approved as listed.  The motion was seconded by Malia Mumma and approved by the boosters.

Communications 
Colleen Van Blaricom is looking for photographers to help with the Smug Mug account.  Jean Martin wants to transfer the account to the boosters.  Currently it is set up as a personal account using her credit card.
Fundraising
Lynn Lake reported that MABA may incorporate an on-line calendar to list local businesses that are currently sponsoring sports at our school.  This should help to ensure those businesses do not become overwhelmed with donation requests.  
Kroger is changing their program.  You will no longer use a gift card.  Instead, you will use your preferred customer card and every time you swipe it, you will give credit to the track boosters.   The important thing to remember is that you must choose your charity in the profile of your Kroger preferred customer discount card.

Other
Meets have been running smoothly so far.  Thanks to all who help make that happen.

The computer used for displaying results on the field is missing.  Once located, it will take an extensive amount of work to load all of the competitors into the program before we will be able to display the results.

Tough Camp is a Faith Based summer running camp in Michigan.  Each year many Mason athletes attend.  Dates for this year are July 16 – 21.  The price is believed to be $450 per person (or $425 if there is a group).  There are flyers at Buckeye.   This will be discussed at the May meeting in order to find someone to coordinate registrations and carpools for boys and girls.

Bank accounts were reviewed and summary statements were distributed for review.
The next Booster Meeting will be Tuesday, May 8th (changed from the customary first Tuesday of the month due to meets)
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